



*Working in partnership to prevent, and support recovery from the harmful use of alcohol and drugs.*

**ARGYLL AND BUTE ALCOHOL AND DRUGS PARTNERSHIP**

**Forum Chairs Meeting**

**Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> May 2017**

**J05,07**

**Lochgilphead**

**11.00am – 1.00pm**

**PRESENT:**

John Owens	Argyll and Bute ADP Chair
Elaine Robertson	Co-Chair, OLI
Isobel Strong	Co –Chair, Bute
Colin Ferguson	Co-Chair, Mid Argyll
Petra Pearce	Co-Chair, Islay (VC)

**Apologies:**

Dee James	Co-Chair, Bute
Bev Ison	Co-Chair, OLI
Gillian Boyd	Co-Chair, Helensburgh and Lomond
Steven Craig	Co- Chair, KSMG
David Greenwell	Co-Chair, Helensburgh and Lomond
Stephen Hunter	Chair, Mid Argyll
Ron Senior	Cowal Chair
Nona Ruesgen	Co-Chair, Kintyre
Craig McNally	ADP Coordinator

**IN ATTENDANCE:**

Sarah Marquis	ADP Admin
Cara Munro	Public Health Admin

Item	Subject	Action
1.	<p><b><u>Welcome/Present</u></b></p> <p>JO welcomed everyone to the meeting and done a round on introductions.</p>	
2.	<p><b><u>Apologies</u></b></p> <p>As above</p>	

3.	<p><b><u>Oban ROSC Event</u></b></p> <p>This was a well attended positive day. Action points to be discussed at the next Oban Forum on Friday to follow up on next steps.</p>	
4.	<p><b><u>Business Agenda</u></b></p> <p><u>Developments since last meeting</u></p> <p>There was a discussion at the last committee regarding the Lloyds PDI bid, unfortunately this time round the bid was unsuccessful but the bid will be resubmitted in August.</p> <p>The SLA for ABAT and the ADDACTION Contract will now run until the end of March 2018, this will allow time for a service review.</p> <p>SM will start maternity leave on the 23<sup>rd</sup> June, some elements will be covered by CM from public health and AN has had increased hours from 30 to 37.5.</p> <p><u>Local Area Highlights</u></p> <p>Bute – Not enough attendance for and AGM is this is postponed until the next meeting. Two new councilors attended the meeting to introduce themselves. The Bute Fest application was also discussed.</p> <p>Oban – The next meeting is to be held on Friday where the ROSC event will be discussed. The AGM has also been moved back to September and the June meeting isn't always well attended.</p> <p>Mid Argyll – The AGM was held last Thursday where both chairs were re-elected. The meeting was slightly quiet so they are trying to invite more members to attend.</p> <p>Helensburgh – Also had their AGM where both chairs were also re-elected.</p> <p>Cowal – Hoping to hold an AGM in the near future</p> <p>Islay – AGM will be held on the 21<sup>st</sup> of June. Fiona Kalache will be attending from MAYDS to give a presentation. Islay currently have a lack of attendance from social work but PP has requested for someone to attend. Also PP is working alongside the police to introduce a young drivers course to Islay. Also working with the Highland and Islands Uni to look at research on underage drinking in rural areas and in a European country.</p>	

	<p><u>Third Sector Forum</u></p> <p>The meeting only had three members who attended and only eight invites were sent out for people to attend. It was discussed at the last third sector meeting that 15 other members were to be invited and this didn't happen. JO will follow up at the next Committee Group Meeting.</p>	
5.	<p><u>Date of Next Meeting</u></p> <p>Monday 31<sup>st</sup> July 2017</p>	